

Community Newspaper

Vol. 6, No. 42, Folio 83

Friday, October 15, 1982

Penetanguishene, Ontario

Inside The Citizen

**RC**Board to test new program in county schools

- Page 3

### Tiny told

# Our county levies due dates changed



#### Reason to cheer!

This is Grade 10 ESPSS student and cheer-leader Janine Tucker. During the next few weeks we'll be featuring individual pictures of the Penetanguishene high school's cheer-leading troupe.

-Photo by Bob Murray

## short meeting in township...

by Carol Dimock The first October meeting of Tiny Twp. council was postponed

from its usual hour of 10 this move will save the a.m. until 1 p.m. on Wednesday, because of an unusually short agenda.

There were no delegations to council. The County of Simcoe has proposed that due dates for County levies

### Here are some dates tojot down

Here are some dates o remember: Hallowe'en will be celebrated in North Simcoe on Saturday, Oct. 30.

Standard Time returns to this part of Canada during the wee small hours of Sunday, Oct. 31.

Midland Civitan Club's Santa Claus Parade will be staged in Midland on Saturday, Dec. 4.

Next Red Cross Blood Donors' Clinic is gearing up for Wednesday, Dec. 15.

And election day is set for Monday, Nov. 8.

be amended to March 31, June 30, Sept. 30 and Dec. 15.

It is estimated that County \$60,000 annually in bank borrowing costs.

Levies are currently due in June, Sept. and December.

A majority municipalities must agree to the proposed due dates. County council hopes to deal with the subject at the November 16th session.

Meanwhile excellent progress has been reported on the street naming and house numbering project in the Township. The area of the Tiny Beaches Road South has been completed, and \$4,040. has been paid to Art Dyer and Ted Goodwin for this portion of the 10b.

Kirk Ure, Chairman the Summerama Committee, C.B.O. Parks and Recreation Association, has written to thank Reeve Darby for cutting the ribbon at the opening ceremony of the recent Balm Beach Summerama. He also thanked the Administrator for providing picnic tables for the event.

Money earned at the Summerama was used for the development of parks and other recreational facilities in our area. The event was termed "very successful" in Mr. Ure's letter.



Larger than life

A larger-than-life-size E.T., the character from the movie E.T. The Extraterrestrial, which was this past summer's smash hit was represented on two floats in the Elmvale Fall Fair School Parade. The theme for the four floats entered by Elmvale District High School students was Movies.

# Making a Will?

The importance of "Making a Will" will be the topic of a free library program at the Penetanguishene Public Library on Tuesday, Oct. 26 7:30 p.m.

The guest speaker is Paul DeVillers. The program is sponsored by the Penetanguishene Public

Library with the assistance of the Georgian Bay Regional Library System, the Outreach Ontario program of the Ministry of Citizenship and Culture and Community Legal Education Ontario.

Plan to attend this free library program.

#### New policeman joins force this month

Const. Donald Penrose, a veteran with Metro Toronto Police Department for the past 12 years will be joining Penetanguishene Police Department, Oct. 25 as a third class constable.

For the past four and a half years he has been working with Toronto police's youth bureau.

#### New pact signed

Midland Industries, Division of Waltec Inc., and Local 1476 of the Amalgamated Clothing and Textile Workers Union announced yesterday the signing and ratification of a new two year Collective Agreement.

This agreement is effective Sept. 20, 1982 and terminates Sept. 19, 1984.

The basic wage will increase by five percent on all rates effective Sept. 20, 1982, and 25 cents an hour effective Sept. 20, 1983.

The existing Cost of Living Allowance will continue, up to a maximum of 40 cents in each year.

A number of benefit items were altered including one more paid holiday, commencing in 1983.

#### **Accident on Orr Lake Road**

Angela Skinner of Orr Lake was slightly injured yesterday just after midnight when the car that she was driving left the Orr Lake Road, west of Highway 93, Elmvale OPP chartered accountant. report.

#### A daring daylight theft

A daring thief or thieves made off with two hub caps worth a total of \$225 from a car parked near Beausoleil Funeral Home yesterday morning.

#### Geo. Taylor to address C. of C. annual meeting

Solicitor-General George Taylor will be the guest speaker at the annual meeting of the Midland Chamber of Commerce, to be held on Oct. 25 in the Budd Watson Gallery.

The Federal Business Development Bank will hold two workshops, on cash management, and on what to expect from a

The chamber will be honouring Small

Business Week in Canada. All businessmen and members of the general public are welcome to attend, and can register through the chamber office.

#### Will we set another record this year?

Believe it or not snow appeared for the first time last winter on Oct. 18 when two inches of hail and snow covered Midland-Penetanguishene.

By the time the last snow fell on North Simcoe on April 19, 1982, a total of 378.06 centimeters or 148.84 inches of snow had fallen on the town during the winter of 1981-82.